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(required - max 75 characters) ‘Public Hearing December 5th, Planning Matters CPC2023-1095’

Are you in favour or opposition of 
the issue? (required) In favour

Comments - please refrain from 
providing personal information in 
this field (maximum 2500 
characters)

We will also have Doug Schroeder, Leslie Irwin, Catherine Simmons and Debbie Proud 
attend this meeting. 
We are attaching the following four (4) documents; YCC History and Success, YCC 
Letters of Support, YCC Communications to Community, YCC Kids in Action
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.  
November 27, 2023 
 
Dear Members of Calgary City Council and Her Worship Mayor Gondek,     
 
My name is Jane Wachowich. I am the ExecuIve Director of YCC – Youth Centres of Calgary and I 
work with a group of caring ciIzens to run a successful youth centre in Ogden, my second such 
centre. Although my background is in corporate law and business, I have been working in this 
area for 12 years. Five years ago, I appeared before council for the same land use amendment 
applicaIon (Youth Centres of Calgary – Ogden) and I would like to thank City Council for the 
granIng of the land use amendment in respect of the Ogden youth centre on January 13, 2020. 
We promised then that we would honour your unanimous decision by offering the kids and 
families of Ogden a special aTer school opportunity. We are conInually fulfilling that promise.   
 
The idea for a youth centre for kids in high-risk communiIes came from my experience working 
as a volunteer 30 years ago in Chicago’s inner city housing projects, with kids very much like the 
kids we see every day in Ogden. Many kids with similar needs live in Forest Lawn and Dover as 
well. I returned from Chicago with the idea that kids who are staIsIcally likely not to thrive in 
school and life need three things: 
 

1. Consistent access to a safe place to “be a kid”,  
2. To feel a sense of community in healthy relaIonships with people who care deeply 

about them,  
3. Consistent access to a supply of food every day aTer school. 

 
If these things are given to kids at an early age, every day, we expect the following outcomes: 
 

1. Lower youth crime rates.  
2. Higher school a^endance. 
3. Be^er performance at school. 
4. Development of behaviours that reflect respect, kindness, and a sense of responsibility.  
5. Capacity to form and nurture healthy relaIonships. 
6. Access to opportuniIes to idenIfy and pursue their goals in life.  
7. AppreciaIon for the responsibility of being good community members.   

 
The success of this model is verified by the mulItude of community members in Ogden, 
including the community associaIon, and neighbours, and a strong and supporIve Board of 
Directors who have seen the impact YCC has had in Ogden.   
 
In selecIng Ogden and now Forest Lawn, we relied on the city’s demographic data, and 
idenIfied the most underserved communiIes. we looked at crime, HS graduaIon rates, gang 
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membership, income, and low access to healthy acIvity for youth. We opened first in Ogden in 
2019.  At that same Ime, I was asked by the principal of Ian Bazalge^e Junior High School in 
Forest Lawn to open a youth centre across the street from the school (coincidentally in the 
locaIon that is the subject of this applicaIon). She observed a pressing need for a youth centre 
in Forest Lawn, like the Ogden centre and reported that there was a lack of aTer school 
programs between 3 and 6pm for youth.  This window of Ime is proven to be the best Ime of 
day for healthy engagement and crime prevenIon. AddiIonally, during the pandemic, we 
distributed healthy bag lunches, sports equipment, groceries and books in front of the 
community associaIon, ulImately giving out over 150,000 lunch bags to the city’s kids and an 
average of 120, 7 days a week in Forest Lawn. We got to know the community during that 
challenging Ime. Forest Lawn became the natural choice for our next centre. More generally, 
the desire to establish addiIonal youth centres are also part of the city’s 2020 Community-
Based Public Safety Task Force.  
 
Forest Lawn Centre would operate as does the Ogden house: 

1. Located walking distance from school to home. Kids will come aTer school only.  There is 
very li^le pick-up or drop-off traffic, so li^le need for parking. 

2. An average of 25-30 kids a^end daily. They are in grades 3-9 at the schools, across the 
way from the centre.  

3. They register once and can a^end anyIme for free.  
4. Staff and volunteers (usually 6 at a Ime) will take the bus, park behind the house, on a 

parking pad that can accommodate 3 cars. The front of the house can accommodate 2 
vehicles. The Forest Lawn house faces a park that is in the process of being revitalized. 
The space in front of the park is also available for short term parking.    

5. RegistraIon would be open to all kids in the community, from ages 9 to 15. Most of our 
Ogden kids are in the lower range, of 9 to 11.  Kids will register once and can drop in 
anyIme during opening hours of 3-6pm mid-week and on no-school days.  

6. The centre will also open from 11 to 3pm during the summer breaks for a free organized 
day camp.  

7. We would enhance the property with appropriate fencing to minimize disrupIon of 
neighboring homes.  

8. Kids who mistreat the centre’s property or the property of others are required to follow 
a process of making amends if they wish to conInue a^ending the centre.  

9. Strict rules require respeckul and kind behaviour towards neighbours, volunteers, and 
each other. Kids who break these rules are sent home. 

10.  There are cameras in all rooms, so we can monitor for incidents. Security cameras will 
also have a view of the front and back of the house, alley, and sidewalks. Security 
monitoring will conInue when the centre is closed aTer 6pm weekdays and will monitor 
24 hours 7 days a week.  

11. All applicable insurance is in place.  
12. Kids come aTer school, sign in, sign up for a chore that they must complete at the end of 

the day. They are then offered an abundance of healthy snacks.  They have the 
opportunity to do homework at tables or on YCC computers, read books in a cozy 
reading and technology room, take a music lesson from a Royal Conservatory trained 
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teacher, borrow a keyboard to pracIce, do art, play games, learn to garden and cook, eat  
healthy food, play organized sports in the park and in the yard, play foosball, air hockey, 
ping pong, make new friends and learn from our high achieving leadership.  

13. The model on which the centre is based necessitates operaIng out of a home rather 
than an insItuIonal space because a home-like environment is important to the aTer-
school experience and programs that we offer. AcIviIes in a space that looks and feels 
like a cozy home. Owning the home-like space allows flexibility in our operaIons and 
permits donors to contribute to the space in a meaningful and permanent way, all 
designed for the needs and interests of the kids.  

14. We operate in accordance with the approved objects of our Society, and the Canada 
Revenue Agency, which oversees registered chariIes such as ours.  

15. At the end of the day, they eat a hot and healthy meal, do chores, and leave to go 
straight home. We ensure that there is no disrupIon of the neighbours.  

16. Volunteers and staff are trained from a manual that includes policy, rules and regulaIons 
that govern the way we provide a safe and welcoming centre. Our pracIcum students 
come from various universiIes and colleges, including MRU and U of C. Everyone has a 
police check and a vulnerable sector check. 

17. We will work with schools and Calgary Housing social workers to provide a wraparound 
of each child, based on their needs and capaciIes. We will seek to collaborate with the 
parents, local community associaIons and others in the sector who help families and 
kids. Working together is best for our city’s youth.  

18. YCC partners with the Rotary Club of Downtown Calgary, Calgary Reads, and the U of C 
to deliver a “Stay in School” mentorship and tutoring program to all kids. Many of the 
youth that we see daily in Ogden are below grade level achievement and do not have 
access to technology and a quiet space/oversight to do homework. We strive to keep 
kids in school and doing well.  

19. We work with the Calgary Flames, the Flames FoundaIon, and the Flames Sports Bank 
to offer programs and equipment, otherwise out of reach of many of our community’s 
kids. YCC sponsors kids in club basketball programs which otherwise would be financially 
out of reach of the families we serve.  

20. We have sought input from both the Dover and Forest Lawn Community AssociaIons, 
held an open house, distributed flyers to neighbours twice, and door knocked.  

21.  We host Holiday Meal Box, giT cards and school backpack/supply, garden, and 
community clean-up programs for families.   

22. The back yard will include a play space, but will not have basketball hoops. Kids will 
enjoy supervised basketball at the park under construcIon across the street. We are 
sensiIve to the need for neighbour’s quiet enjoyment of their homes. These homes are, 
however, across from a park, the community associaIon and 3 schools, and as such the 
streets are already very lively.  

23. Our presence in Ogden has not negaIvely affected property values and we do not 
expect any negaIve impact in Forest Lawn.  In fact, our presence in Ogden has been an 
enhancement to the community, making it a more a^racIve locaIon for families with 
kids. 
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24. A right of first refusal might be granted to a neighbour who would like an assurance that 
if the land were to be sold, they would maintain control of its use. We are open to this 
discussion.  

25. We enjoy a cooperaIve and friendly working relaIonship with members of the Calgary 
Police Service in Ogden, who enjoy hanging out with the kids.   
 

There are thousands of kids in Calgary who need access to aTer school and summer acIvity and 
a strong sense of community. We believe that the kids of Forest Lawn do not have ready access 
to these ameniIes and encourage all Calgary ciIzens to lean in to support our city’s kids. We 
would love to work with you in Forest Lawn in the same way you have made possible our good 
work in Ogden!  
 
With GraItude,  
 
Jane Wachowich  
 
ExecuIve Director, YCC – Youth Centres of Calgary  
Website: h^ps://www.youthcentresofcalgary.com/  
Instagram: h^ps://www.instagram.com/youthcentreogden/  
7400 23 Street SE Calgary, T2C 0X9 
403-850-7884 
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YCC – Youth Centres of Calgary 
Letters of Support for Forest Lawn Land Use Redesignation 
 
TO:  The City of Calgary Councillors and Her Worship Mayor Gondek 
 
RE:  LOC2023-0148 – 2620 40th Street SE Calgary 
 
Table of Contents 
 
Page 2 – 3 Peter Singh – MLA for Calgary-East 

Page 4 – 5  John C. W. McDonald – President of Millican Ogden Community Association 

Page 6 Gian-Carlo Carra – Ward 9 Councillor – City of Calgary 

Page 7 Lynn Mutch – Millican Ogden Community Association – Community Resource 
Centre 

Page 8 Tanya Fir – MLA for Calgary-Peigan 

Page 9 Beatrice – Ogden Parent 

Page 10 Liz Bean – Volunteer 

Page 11 Barb Stein – Executive Director – Alberta Racquetball 

Page 12 Zev Klymochko – Neighbour of the Ogden Centre 

Page 13 - 14 Randy Topolnitsky – Director Community Services and  
 Craig Henderson – President, Rotary Club of Calgary 

Page 15 – 16 Bobbi Turko – Executive Director, I Can For Kids Foundation 

Page 17  Sophia Munroe – Parent – Calgary Housing Penbrooke 

Page 18 - 19 Sandy Searle – YCC Board Member and previous Principal, Ian Bazalgette Junior 
High School 
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From: EAWARD9 - Devon LeClair <EAWARD9@calgary.ca> 

Subject: RE: Letter of support for the YCC FOREST LAWN CENTRE 

Date: November 7, 2023 at 10:27:54 AM MST 

To: "Smith2, Rick" <president@millicanogdencommunity.com>, "Carra, Gian-Carlo S." 

<Gian-Carlo.Carra@calgary.ca>, CAWARD9 - Jessica Thorburn <CAWard9@calgary.ca> 

Cc: MOCA Secretary <secretary@millicanogdencommunity.com>, HR Policy Procedure 

<hrpolicyprocedure@millicanogdencommunity.com>, Jane Wachowich 

<jane@youthcentresofcalgary.com> 
 

Hi John, 
  
Thank you for the letter of support. Our office continues to be a 
supporter of Jane and the Youth Centres of Calgary and we agree that 
opening another centre in Forest Lawn would be a huge benefit to the 
community. 
  
Thanks again, 
  

 
Devon LeClair (she/her) 
Chief of Staff 
Ward 9, Cllr Gian-Carlo Carra 
T: 403.268.2477 | C: 403.826.7525 | W: gccarra.ca 

  
  

CPC2023-1095 
Attachment 7



 7 

 
  

CPC2023-1095 
Attachment 7



 8 

 
  

CPC2023-1095 
Attachment 7



 9 

 
 
 
 
September 28, 2023 
 
Dear Jane, 
 
The last 2 years have been overwhelming for me due to the pressure of 
life. Nevertheless, having YCC in our area helped me to ease my stress 
by having my 2 sons attend programs and do activities there for free. I 
want to thank you for giving us this opportunity where my sons could 
now read and play keyboard/piano and any other instrument through 
free music lessons. Your staff members have been wonderful helpers, 
from preparing activities, meals, give away gifts, to connecting us with 
sport sponsorships for our kids. No wonders your capacity to understand 
family's needs is no short of remarkable.  How many times when we 
talked and without me asking, you would offer a gift card for groceries as 
if you knew I was in need. I won't ask for a better place for my sons to 
enjoy playing and have healthy activities with other kids in the 
neighborhood.  My oldest, who is now 10 years old, would be one of the 
first comers to YCC in the morning to help staff members preparing the 
house for the day. This habit helped him to do the same at home where 
he takes charge of helping his brothers even with us, his parents, are 
home. He would independently do what is needed to be done without 
needing to ask him to do it. Therefore, from the bottom of my heart I say 
thank you and I forever wish you all the best and may riches and 
blessings be your portion everywhere you go by God's grace.   
 
Thank you once again for your generosity.   
 
Much love, 
 
Beatrice  
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October 29, 2023 
My name is Liz Bean, and it has been my honour to be a volunteer at The Youth Centres of 
Calgary (YCC) since it first opened in the summer of 2019. YCC was created in the community 
of Ogden after extensive research discovered that this community offered limited activities, 
an abundance of youth and many families facing economic and social challenges. Our kids 
are largely from low income and at-risk families who struggle economically and may have 
mental health and other issues that prevent them from giving their kids what they need to 
thrive. We locate in these communities and intend to continue to grow into other identified 
high needs areas. 
The priorities of YCC are to meet the most basic human needs, including food security, to 
help youth break the cycle of poverty, and become healthy, contributing citizens, and to 
build a supportive, inclusive community where no child feels alone. YCC helps its youth to 
meet their full potential by providing a safe and inclusive space, building life and practical 
skills, and helping to develop strong self-esteem and positive attitudes. YCC gives youth 
whose lives are subject to chaos and uncertainty a welcoming, safe, and stable place to 
come every day after school. 
YCC does this in a variety of ways. It is accessible, located walking distance from local 
schools, close to where families live and across from a large green space that includes a 
playground, basketball courts (in process) and ice rink. At the Centre, is a happy and 
energetic group of youth, practicum students, and volunteers, in a warm and lively 
atmosphere. We have worked to create a welcoming family vibe in the house, and it is a 
place where youth feel they have a home away from home. The after-school program at YCC 
offers a multitude of activities…there’s something for everyone. From the moment the 
children walk through the door after school, they are greeted by a welcoming volunteer, 
provided healthy snacks and numerous fun things to do. Sports, technology, music lessons, 
arts and crafts, games, homework help, a quiet reading room, and mentorship to name a 
few. But most importantly they are greeted by people who care about them and want to 
make a difference in their lives. If our youth have people that believe in them, it can be life-
altering. 
YCC identified a real need in Ogden and created a program to address it. After witnessing 
this program firsthand, I know that the Youth Centre has enriched the lives of so many in the 
community and is making an incredibly positive difference every day to youth and their 
families. YCC has a proven model that works. Police and studies show that with safe spaces 
like YCC, crime goes down, high school graduation goes up, kids do not get into as much 
trouble, gang membership goes down and families are supported. There are so many 
vulnerable communities in Calgary that need a place like YCC and Forest Lawn is one of 
them. The community of Forest Lawn is being offered a program that will benefit its youth, 
families, and community, just as it has in Ogden. I hope that you will support such a youth 
centre and the positive difference it will make in the community.  
 
Kind Regards, 
Liz Bean 
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Setptember 29, 2023 
 
BENIFITS OF YOUTH CENTER IN THE COMMUNITY OF DOVER...... 
 
MY OPINON OF HAVING A YOUTH CENTH CENTER IN DOVER WILL BRING NUMEROUS BENIFITS TO THE YOUNG 
POPULATION AND THE COMMUNITY ON A WHOLE. 
SAFE AND INCLUSIVE SPACE ,THIS YOUTH CENTER WILL PROVIDES SAFE ENVIROMENT  WHERE  YOUNG PEOPLE CAN 
GATHER, SOCIALIZE,AND PARTICPATE IN VARIOUS ACTIVITIES .THE CENTER WILL OFFERS A SPACE FREE FROM 
NEGATIVE INFLUENCES,SUCH AS DRUGS,VIOLENCE ,ORCRIME ENSURING THE WELL-BEING FOR OUR COMMUNITY 
YOUTH,FOSTERING POSITIVE DEVELOPMENT BY OFFERING STRUCTURED PROGAMS AND ACTIVTIES THAT 
PROMOTE PERSONAL ,SOCIAL AND EDUCATIONAL GROWTH.THESE PROGAMS HELP MY KIDS  EARLY IN THERE 
DEVELOPMENT,WISH INCLUDES MENTORING ,TUTORING,LIFE SKILLS TRAINING ,LEADERSHIP DEVELOPMENTAND 
RECREATIONAL ACTIVTIES THAT HELP MY SONS BUILD SELESTEEM,RESILIENCE AND VALUABLE LIFE SKILLS. 
 

I BELIVE THIS CENTER WILL HELP WITH HOMEWORK SUPPORT AS MANY PARENTS HAVE TO WORK TWO JOBS TO 
SUPPORT THERE FAMILY AND THE HIGH COST OF LIVING TODAY. 
COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENTACT ,AND REDUICING LIKEIIWOOD  RISKY BEHAVIOR SUCH AS SUBANCE ABUSE 
JUVENILE DELINQUENCY OR OTHER NEGATIVE BEHAVIOR. 
 

OVERALL THIS YOUTH CENTER IN THE COMMUNITY OF DOVER CAN PLAY A VITAL ROLE IN NURTURING THE 
POTENTIAL OF YOUTH ,CREATING A POSITIVE INPACT IN THEIR LIVES.AND OVERALL DEVELOPMENT AND WELL-
BEING OF OUR COMMUNITY. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
A letter of support from Sophia Munroe, from Calgary Housing in Penbrooke. (edited by 
Doug Schroeder) 
  

The benefits of having a youth center in the community of Forest Lawn: In my 
opinion, having a youth centre center in Forest Lawn will bring numerous benefits to 
the young population and the community as a whole. 

Safe and inclusive space: this youth center will provide a safe environment where 
young people can gather, socialize, and participate in various activities. The center will 
offers a space free from negative influences, such as drugs, violence, or crime ensuring 
the well-being for our community youth. 
  
Fostering positive development: by offering structured programs and activities that 
promote personal, social, and educational growth. These programs will help my kids 
early in their development, which includes mentoring, tutoring, life skills training, 
leadership development, and recreational activities that will help my sons build self-
esteem, resilience and valuable life skills. 

Homework support: I believe this center will help with homework support as many 
parents have to work two jobs to support their family and the high cost of living today. 

Community engagement: reducing the likelihood of risky behavior such as 
substance abuse juvenile delinquency or other negative behavior. 
 
Overall this youth center in the community of Forest Lawn can play a vital role in 
nurturing the potential of youth, creating a positive impact in their lives and overall 
development and well-being of our community. 
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(required - max 75 characters) Re-zoning of 2620 - 40 ST. S.E. plan1301HK, Block T, Lot 11

Are you in favour or opposition of 
the issue? (required) In opposition

Comments - please refrain from 
providing personal information in 
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characters)

3 Story's don't belong in a Bungalow Community. Re-zoning will change our skyline, 
the visual of the neighbourhood, surrounding homes will loose their yard and home pri-
vacy,The  Forestlawn community is all bungalow family homes, not two or three sto-
ry's. From 43 St. S.E. and 26 ave. to 36 St. and 26ave, straight to 17ave. S.E. there 
are no 3 story's.This is a Bungalow community for over 67 years. The look of a 3 story 
home will be an apartment, how does this make any sence?  
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